

December Meeting of the National Statistician's Inclusive Data Advisory Committee

Agenda and Papers

Wednesday 11th December 2024

14:00 – 17:00

Microsoft Teams: [Join the meeting now](#)

Or call in (audio only): [+44 20 7660 6806,,20914290#](#)

National Statistician's Advisory Committee for Inclusive Data

Agenda

11th December 2024

London Marsham Street/Hybrid

Video Conference - Microsoft Teams

14:00 – 17:00

Chair: Dame Julia Cleverdon DVCO CBE

1 14:00 – 14:10	Welcome and Introductions	Dame Julia Cleverdon
2 14:10 – 14:15	Review of minutes and key actions	Dame Julia Cleverdon
3 14:15 – 14:25	Inclusive Data Taskforce (IDTF) Quarterly Update	Ryan Hill (ONS) Amie Dede-Benefor (ONS)
	How can primary data collection enhance inclusivity in an admin-data first system?	
4 14:25 – 14:45	Update on Harmonisation workplans	Joy Preece (ONS)
	Discussion	All
5 14:45 – 15:05	Maximising inclusivity in ONS's existing surveys: Leaving no one behind - Inclusivity in ONS Social survey data collection	Alice Davies (ONS) Véronique Siegler (ONS)
	Discussion	All
6 15:05 – 15:30	Exploring the potential of citizen-generated data: Planned pilot work on citizen-generated data and what it could contribute	Esther Taylor (ONS) Polly Marshall (ONS)
	Discussion	All
15:30-15:40	Break	
	Evaluating how far we've come and identifying future directions	

7 15:40 – 16:00	Taking stock of progress to date & what worked (or didn't): Proposed evaluation of progress towards the IDTF Implementation Plan and lessons learned	Dawn Snape (ONS)
	Discussion	All
8 16:00 – 16:45	Reviewing the committee's achievements over the year: Feedback session	Dame Julia Cleverdon
9 16:45 – 16:55	Any other business / date of next meeting	Dame Julia Cleverdon
10 16:55 – 17:00	Finish & Close	Dame Julia Cleverdon

Date of Next Meeting: TBC

NATIONAL STATISTICIAN'S INCLUSIVE DATA ADVISORY COMMITTEE

Action tracker

Date	No.	Status	Action	Status	Owner
27/03/2024	6.14	Open	Committee members Jenny Gibson and Anthony Heath should engage with Department for Education to discuss priorities around children's data.	IDGM team to offer to set up meeting during DfE initial meet in autumn 2024.	Jenny Gibson, Anthony Heath
10/09/2024	7.01	Closed	ONS (Neil Banister) to feedback updates on the characteristics research.	Neil Banister (ONS) gave update to NSIDAC members at November meeting.	ONS
10/09/2024	7.02	Open	ONS to explore with the Department for Education, what they can share regarding a report on Roma children in ONS.		IDGM Team
10/09/2024	7.03	Open	Dame Julia Cleverdon to introduce Shona Horter to Four Square Homeless Charity, Edinburgh.		Dame Julia Cleverdon
10/09/2024	7.04	Open	Dame Julia Cleverdon suggested that Shona Horter engaged with Professor Uzo Iwobi as a member of the Roma Advisory Panel the team is establishing.		Shona Horter, Uzo Iwobi
10/09/2024	7.05	Closed	Shona Horter to have a meeting with Anthony Heath on the Roma research.		Shona Horter, Anthony Heath
10/09/2024	7.06	Open	Shona Horter to present the progress of her research to NSIDAC in 2025.		Shona Horter
10/09/2024	7.07	Open	Professor Tom Shakespeare to discuss his work on disability with Josephine Foubert.		Tom Shakespeare, Josephine Foubert

Date	No.	Status	Action	Status	Owner
10/09/2024	7.08/ 7.09	Closed	Secretariat to email the slides to Committee members.	Slides have been emailed out from September meeting by IDGM team.	IDGM team
10/09/2024	7.10	Closed	Members of the Committee to give feedback on the minutes of the March meeting by email to the Secretariat.	Deadline passed.	The Committee
10/09/2024	7.11	Open	The NSIDAC Chair suggested that Jesse Ransley contact the Chief Executive of Centre Point in London to discuss the issue of homelessness and employment.		Jesse Ransley/ Sophia
10/09/2024	7.12	Closed	The Chair invited all Committee members to become an advocate for ONS local.		The Committee
10/09/2024	7.13	Closed	Neil Humphrey requested connecting with Polly Vizard and Leon Feinstein to discuss shared areas of interest.		
10/09/2024	7.14	Ongoing	Neil Humphrey to report additional findings on Home Schooled pupils when available.	Prof Humphrey has shared an update on the survey and offered to present to NSIDAC. Secretariat to confirm a date with him to enquire in 2025-26.	IDGM
12/11/2024	8.01	Closed	Future presenters should be asked to focus on current challenges as well as successes, enabling better use of the Committee's expertise.	IDGM is working this into forward planning for NSIDAC future NSIDAC meetings.	
12/11/2024	8.02	Open	Slides to be shared with all members, including those not able to attend.		Louise